V.P.P.G

Minutes of Meeting

30th May 2012 

Present:

Kate Akindipe

Marlene Moura

Iris Goodland

Pauline Micheal

Sandra Greensted

Apologies:

Anita Whelan

Dr Frank Hlordzi

The point was raised regarding the name of the practice on the constitution, currently showing Vange Health Centre, there was some debating as to whether it should be changed to Clayhill Medical Practice.  General consensus was to keep it as Vange Health Centre as patients are used to this and the building is named as such. 

For future meetings it would be nice to have the doctors and nurses present to put forward any information. 

An Open Day at the practice is to be arranged, several topics discussed as to what should be advertised and talked about. 

Sandra Greensted is to contact Vitality regarding Smoking Cessation to obtain relevant leaflets and to see if a member of staff can come to the practice to do a demonstration on our Open Day.  We currently have this service at the practice, whereby the doctors see patients; forms are collated and patients are monitored.  CO readings are taken from the patients.  Positive response from members for this topic.
Iris Goodland suggested help for carers, there is very little information and help.  Sandra Greensted is to check what help and support in the community is available for carers.  She currently has a Department of Health letter for Care Outside the Hospital (NHS Health Care), to put leaflet up in the waiting room. 

Kate Akindipe suggested Diabetes as a theme for the day’s events, as this covers a range of problems from High Blood Pressure, Cholesterol, Smoking and Diet.

It was suggested that the Chair of the Support Group in Brentwood could be asked to come along to the Open Day.

We currently have a Diabetic Clinic at the practice, run by Helena Harazim, and she also sees patients in normal clinic. 

The aim of the Open Day is to inform the patients of what help is available and how to manage their condition responsibly. 

Marlene Moura was asking if a high percentage of patients come to the surgery for Diabetic Clinic or if they are using services elsewhere.  Sandra Greensted replied that we are trying to keep patients in the community and away from the hospitals. 

It was suggested that the Open Day should have various stalls with relevant information; i.e: Nutrition, have Blood Pressure taken and other stalls linking Diabetes together, with possibly a television screen with information running throughout the day. 

Sandra Greensted is currently looking into the option of a television, awaiting a quote from Estates.

Do not currently have a date booked for the Open Day, Kate Akindipe is to talk to Helena Harazim for feedback of when would be appropriate.  Suggestions for maybe a Time to Learn afternoon, evening or a Saturday, to be held in the waiting room, looking ideally for a week in August 2012. 

Refreshments to be supplied, suggested cold drinks and biscuits, and sandwiches to be provided for the professionals in charge of the stalls. 

Sandra Greensted to do risk assessment for this event.  Would need to know who will attend and numbers expected. 

We currently have a new website for the practice, so we can advertise the event on there, and to do posters.  Currently looking at a Virtual Group, so patients can get involved online.  Sandra Greensted to email Kate Akindipe with the site name.
With regards to the leaflets advertised in the surgery, Iris Goodland is due to come in and sort through the racks on the 12th June 2012, if any are required Sandra Greensted will order them. 
Kate Akindipe is to come in and update the notice board in the waiting room. 

Marlene Moura asked if there are any current problems within the practice.  Sandra Greensted commented that there is a high attendance of patients going to Accident and Emergency, which costs the surgery for every visit.  Patients need re-educating on using this service.  Sandra is currently investigating this, looking into where the problem lies.  It was suggested that we make patients aware of how much it costs the surgery for going to Accident and Emergency when their problems could be resolved at the surgery.
Suggestions for Newsletter:

NHS Direct phone number.

Marlene Moura was asking if there is a hospital section to put the new Chair and Chief Executive details.  Sandra or Marlene to bring in the Echo Newspaper cutting regarding this news. 

Information regarding the A&E price that the surgery is being charged.  Approximately £75.00 per visit.

Evening surgery times, 6.00pm till 9.30pm and alternating Saturdays 9.00am till 12.30pm.

It was noted that people lacking in the group are:

A nursing mum.

Parent with child aged 6 to 12 years of age. 

Parent with child aged 12 to 16 years of age. 

A Disabled patient. 

With regards to the Working Group, Kate Akindipe is to ask Anita Whelan to work with her. 

Kate Akindipe is to receive information from Nicky Harte – Head of Patient Public Involvement at South West Essex. 

Sandra Greensted has taken a note of everyone’s email addresses, so members can be kept informed  and updated.

Next Meeting Wednesday 27th June 2012  5.00pm
